
 

 
 
2 December 2024 
 
To: The South African Revenue Service 
Lehae La SARS, 
299 Bronkhorst Street  
PRETORIA 
0181 
 
Via email:  SARS: (technicaltariff@sars.gov.za) 
 
RE: PART 1 OF SCHEDULE NO. 1  
 
Dear Colleagues,  
 
Background 
We refer to the call for commentary pertaining to amendments to Part 1 of Schedule 
No. 1 as published by SARS on 18 November 2024.  
 
Commentary  
We have reviewed the draft amendment to Schedule 1, Part 1, which includes the 
deletion and insertion of various tariff subheadings, as well as the addition of 
Additional Note 1 under Chapter 44 to address technical amendments for statistical 
purposes, as outlined in the SARS explanation. 
 
We believe that these changes will not have any negative impact. On the contrary, 
we are of the view that these amendments will provide enhanced clarity regarding 
the correct classification of the affected products. The introduction of the Additional 
Notes will facilitate a smoother and more efficient tariff classification process. As a 
result, traders will be better positioned to classify products more accurately, quickly, 
and with reduced risk of penalties for incorrect classification. 
 
As such, we find no substantial issues with the proposed amendments.  
 
However, one point of note is the reduction in the duty rate for all imports from 
AfCFTA, from 6% to 5%. While this change is likely beneficial to importers, it may not 
have the same impact on local manufacturers. 
 
We thank you for the opportunity to provide this commentary and look forward to 
engaging you hereon. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
SAIT Tax Technical  
 
Disclaimer 

This document has been prepared within a limited factual and contextual framework, in order to provide 
technical guidance regarding a specific query relating to tax practice. This document does not purport to 
be a comprehensive review in respect of the subject matter, nor does it constitute legal advice or legal 
opinion. No reliance may be placed on this document by any party other than the initial intended 
recipient, nor may this document be distributed in any manner or form without the prior, written consent 
of the South African Institute of Taxation NPC having been obtained. The South African Institute of 
Taxation NPC does not accept any responsibility and/or liability, of whatsoever nature and however 
arising, in respect of any reliance and/or action taken on, or in respect of, this document. Copyright in 
respect of this document and its contents remain vested in the South African Institute of Taxation 
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